
NATO’s Defence Spending Cuts 

What’s left of NATO? It might seem strange to ask such a question so soon after the successful 
conclusion of the alliance’s campaign in Libya, but the ongoing—and spreading—economic 
crisis in Europe and the United States is hitting NATO hard. 

Everywhere, governments are cutting their defence budgets. The Greeks have already 
announced a l.3 billion Euro cut to defence and more might be expected as the technocrats take 
over. The same is true in Italy, with defence procurement scheduled to be chopped by 28 
percent, on top of earlier budget cuts that greatly reduced operations and maintenance budgets. 
In Britain, there are plans to reduce the army from 102,000 to 82,000 by 2020, and this might 
involve eliminating as many as five armoured regiments and ten infantry battalions. When these 
cuts unroll, the army will be at its smallest since the Boer War. The Royal Air Force is to be 
reduced to 39,000 personnel, and the budget problems will surely force big reductions in the 
UK’s orders for F35 aircraft. 

The Germans, who stayed out of Libya and slapped stringent caveats on their troops in 
Afghanistan, are following the same process of cuts. A big air defence purchase has been 
stopped, and aircraft and helicopter orders have been cut by almost half. Enthusiasm for NATO 
in Berlin is not unbounded. There are more defence spending cuts to come all across Europe. 

And the United States? Much depended on the results of the Joint Select Committee on Deficit 
Reduction. Unfortunately, it failed to produce an acceptable plan, and the Department of 
Defence may now be hit with a mandatory cut of $1 trillion, amounting to a 23 percent across 
the board reduction. This would lower the army’s strength to 1940 levels, the US Navy to its 
lowest point since 1915, and the Air Force to its historic nadir--and almost certainly with a much 
reduced fleet of F35 fighters, no matter what Defense Secretary Panetta says. His Department 
is already planning a $450 billion cut over the next decade, but the $1 trillion cut would mean 
slashing US strength in NATO and Europe and a major reduction in expeditionary operations. 
That might please all those who see the America as the Great Satan, but it almost certainly 
means more disorder and greater joy in Beijing, Pyongyang, and Tehran. 

The budgetary chaos abroad and in Washington has clear implications for Canada? Thus far, 
the Harper government has maintained its support for the Canadian Forces, planning only the 5 
to10 percent cuts that are to be visited on all departments and agencies as a deficit-fighting 
measure. But there are clear warning signs. The  F35 may be a wonderful aircraft, but if the 
British, Americans and Italians and others reduce their orders, the project might die or, at a 
minimum, face sharply increased per aircraft costs. The $9 billion Ottawa seems prepared to 
spend—even if almost no one except the Defence ministers really believe that  figure—will 
skyrocket. If DND sticks to buying the F35, therefore, other items will need to go. The big naval 
procurement plans, proudly announced a few weeks back, will certainly be slowed. So will the 
army’s Close Combat Vehicle project, the refurbishment of the Light Armoured Vehicle fleet, 
and a myriad of other programs. Some informed sources have even suggested that the army’s 
nine infantry battalions might be reduced to six. And the government is cutting DND wherever it 
can, even slashing its small contribution to NATO’s AWACS fleet of airborne warning aircraft. 

What all this means for the Canadian Forces and NATO seems clear. The CF’s expeditionary 
capacity will be reduced, for if the US and the UK are cutting their capacity, Canada certainly is 
not going to deploy its forces abroad on its own. The world does not look any more peaceful 
than it did a few years ago, but NATO’s ability, the US’ ability, and the CF’s ability—and 
willingness—to send troops abroad is decreasing. If the Libyan revolt had begun in 2013, say, 
rather than in 2011, the alliance’s capacity to deploy against Colonel Gaddafi’s regime would 



have been limited indeed. As it was, the Royal Air Force, short of pilots and planes, could barely 
manage to play its part in Libya, and the Americans—for political as much as military reasons, 
to be sure—played a modest role after the first days. 

NATO, in other words, is becoming a shell of its former self, a weak, financially-wracked alliance 
that can do little now and even less in the near future. Perhaps it’s time for Canada, as it 
contemplates its own need to reduce defence spending, to begin asking if NATO still really 
matters. 
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